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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the Ontario Risk and Insurance Management Society (ORIMS) will be held at​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​ Deer Creek Golf & Country Club in Ajax, Ontario, on the 21st of June, 2016 at 8:30 am to conduct the following business of the corporation:
1. Approve the minutes of the Annual General Meeting of May 20, 2015; 

2. To receive the reports of the Directors; 

3. To approve the ORIMS Financial Statements and the report of the Auditor for the year ending March 31, 2015
4. To approve the ORIMS Financial Statements and the report of the Auditor for the year ending March 31, 2016; 

5. To approve the appointment of the Auditor for the 2016-2017 term;
6. To ratify the actions and decisions of the Board of Directors;
7. To review the Action Report to ORIMS membership – Review of methodology to amend ORIMS Bylaws 

8. To elect the Directors for the 2016-2017 term; and 
9. To transact such other business as may properly arise. 

If you cannot be present at the meeting, please date and sign the enclosed proxy and return it by mail or email by 9:00 a.m. June 17, 2016 to: 

Valerie Fox
Corporate Secretary

ORIMS 

P.O. Box 1021 Toronto Dominion
66 Wellington Street West
Toronto, Ontario v
M5K 1P2
E-mail: valerie.fox@progressivewaste.com
PROXY

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
June 21st, 2016 at 8:30 am
Deer Creek Golf & Country Club, Ajax, Ontario
Solicited on Behalf of the Board

The undersigned hereby appoints Tina Gardiner, or failing her, Julian Valeri, or failing him, Valerie Fox, as proxy to attend and vote for the undersigned at the Annual General Meeting of the Ontario Risk & Insurance Management Society to be held on June 21st, 2016 and at every adjournment thereof. The persons named above as proxy are specifically directed to vote as follows: 

In his or her discretion with respect to amendments or variations to matters identified in the Notice of Meeting and such other matters as may properly come before the meeting and will be voted accordingly to the best judgment of the person voting the proxy at the meeting.  

Dated, this_____________day of _____________________, 2016.
___________________________________ 

Signature of Professional Member  

___________________________________
               Organizational Member Company Name  

Ontario Risk and Insurance Management Society, a Chapter of RIMS

Minutes of the 2015 Annual General Meeting of the Ontario Risk and Insurance Management Society (ORIMS) held on May 20, 2015.

The Annual General Meeting of the Ontario Risk and Insurance Management Society (ORIMS) was held at the McCague Borlack Conference Centre at 3:00 p.m.  

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 pm by Chair and ORIMS President, Julian Valeri.

Mr. Valeri welcomed the attendees to the 55th Annual General Meeting of the Ontario Risk and Insurance Management Society and asked that any individuals who were not current members of the Chapter to please leave the room.   Julian reminded associate members that although welcome to attend the meeting, they were required to refrain from voting.  He also reminded all members that in accordance with Article VII, Section 4, Subsection D of the ORIMS By-Laws, there was only to be one vote per corporate member.

The Corporate Secretary, Valerie Fox, reported that 6 Proxies were received and that 17 voting corporate members were present at the Meeting.   As per Article VII, Section 4, Subsection E of the ORIMS By-Laws, there was quorum and the meeting was properly constituted.

Julian introduced the members of the 2014-2015 ORIMS Board of Directors who stood as their names were called.

Agenda Item 1. Passing of the Minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting:  

Valerie Fox, Corporate Secretary, MOVED for the adoption of the Minutes from the Annual General Meeting held on June 25, 2014, as circulated to the membership.   There were 2 amendments requested by the members:  (1) In section 1, amend typographical error, “Risk Canada Council” to “RIMS Canada Council” and (2) In section 2.5, change “employee” to “employer”.  The membership was asked if there were any further amendments and there were none requested.  Therefore, Valerie moved for adoption of the Minutes of 2014 subject to the changes as outlined being made.  Motion was seconded by Karin MacDonald; All were in favour. MOTION CARRIED.

Agenda Item 2. Directors’ Reports:

2.1 Report of the President:

The president, Julian Valeri confirmed that all of the Reports of the Directors were circulated in the notice of the AGM and therefore, would not be read aloud at the meeting.   Julian invited each Director to comment on the activities undertaken during his/her term or with respect to his/her report. Members were also invited to ask questions regarding any of the reports.  Julian thanked all the 
Directors, particularly those that were leaving the Board, for their dedication and hard work.   Julian asked each of the Directors to move for adoption of their respective reports.  

Julian moved for the adoption of the Report of the President as submitted. Seconded by Paul Schlote.   All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.2 Report of the Vice President

The Vice President, Paul Provis, thanked the members of the board and acknowledged the learning experience.  He is looking forward to the possibility of performing this role for a 2nd term.  He thanked the Nominating Committee for the Don Stuart Award and commented that a winner has been selected and will be announced at the CRIMS Conference in Quebec City.

Paul moved for the adoption of the Report of the Vice President as submitted. Seconded by Steve Pottle.  All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.3 Report of the Past President:

As David Beal was unable to attend the meeting, Valerie Fox moved for adoption of the Report of the Past President as circulated to the membership.  Seconded by Karin MacDonald; All were in favour;  MOTION CARRIED.

2.4 Report of the Corporate Secretary

The Corporate Secretary, Valerie Fox, thanked the Board and Membership for the opportunity to serve as Corporate Secretary. 

Valerie moved for the adoption of the Report of the Corporate Secretary as submitted. Seconded by Marie Winger.  All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.4  Report of the Director of Public Relations & External Affairs 

The Director of Public Relations & External Affairs, Helen Trajanos moved for adoption of the Report of the report of the Director of Public Relations & External Affairs as submitted.

Seconded by Roman Parzei. All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.5 Report of the Director of Membership

Paul Schlote commented regarding declining membership.   Joe Costello, Director of Membership confirmed that several members had been removed from the list for non-payment and that there were 
a number of retirement issues as well.  Promotion of membership was recognized as a key issue for the Board of Directors.

Joe moved for the adoption of the Report of the Director of Membership as submitted. Seconded by Mark Morency.  All in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.6 Report of the Director of Professional Development.  

The Director of Professional Development, Tina Gardiner, commented on her report and acknowledged there is more work to do to generate higher attendance at PD sessions and that we will continue to try new things, including webinars and broadcast sessions next year.  Steve Pottle commented that while attendance did not grow, all of the sessions were very well received.   Karin MacDonald commented that the Board should consider membership surveys or a task force to focus on membership and Professional Development session issues.  Lovel Vining commented that it can be valuable to have the sessions count against certification (i.e RIBO) requirements.

Tina moved for the adoption of the Report of the Director of Professional Development as submitted. Seconded by Gary Dury.   All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.7 Report of the Director of Education

Agata Jamroz moved for the adoption of the Report of the Director of Education as submitted. Seconded by Mark Morency.  All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.8 Report of the Director of Communications

The Director of Communications, Riaz Juma thanked Paul Provis for serving as editor of the Pulse and thanked Mark Morency for his role as well.  Riaz expressed his hope that everyone has enjoyed the Pulse and encouraged the membership to provide suggestions and content to contribute to the Pulse.  

Riaz moved for the adoption of the Report of the Director of Communications as submitted. Seconded by Karin MacDonald, who also commented that she had enjoyed receiving the Pulse. All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.9  Report of the Director of Social Programs

The Director of Social Programs, James Eka moved for the adoption of the Report of the Director of Social Programs as submitted. Seconded by Marie Winger.  All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

2.10  Report of the Webmaster

Webmaster Glenn Morato commented that there were some issues with the website content manager; Corey Strausmann at RIMS is assisting.   

Glenn moved for adoption of the Report of the Webmaster as submitted. Seconded by Steve Pottle. All were in favour. MOTION CARRIED.

AGENDA ITEM 3:   ORIMS Financial Statements, Treasurers’ Report and the Report of the Auditor for Fiscal 2014

Mark Cosgrove thanked the Board and his employer for their support.  He advised that the Audited Financial Statements and Auditors Report were not yet available, but were in process.  The unaudited Financial Statements for the year ending March 31, 2015 were distributed.  Mark read out some of the highlights of the report:

· Membership revenue was down 13%; 

· Revenues exceeded expenditures by approximately $22,000;

· Some large receivables that are outstanding from large companies are being pursued;

· The auditors have made an allowance for doubtful accounts;

· Doing registrations through a credit card system like Eventbrite next year will help to avoid many receivables.   This will be an item on the Agenda for the Board’s upcoming Blue Sky Meeting.

Mark commented that ORIMS is in better fiscal position than last year; there had been several positive steps taken for fiscal responsibility and some of the issues with RIMS payments should be corrected very shortly.  The biggest issue is membership.  The timing of ORIMS’ fiscal year end (March 31) has resulted in some difficulty in getting the audit completed, as it is consistent with tax deadlines and the fiscal year end for most Not For Profit organizations.  We will look into the feasibility of changing the fiscal year to a period that is less busy for the auditors.  

With regard to the Spencer Foundation grant, Tina commented that ORIMS tried unsuccessfully to partner with two schools with a Risk Management game, as well as a bursary.  We will continue to try to identify the needs of the schools and to determine why there are not more students eligible for the bursary.  It appears that it is due to the way the qualification criteria is written not being aligned to the school’s schedule.  (Intake to the program is “out of sync” with the bursary deadlines.)   Paul Schlote commented that the funds from Spencer (which predated McGannon in Canada) were originally intended to help students with transportation needs; it was more focused on expenses Vs an award.  Perhaps a Risk Management guest speaker would be a better use of the funds at this juncture.  The 
Spencer Foundation in the US is for expenses to get students to special events, so this would be consistent with the intent.

Steve Pottle commented that may be required to advance some funds to the organizers for the 2017 RIMS Canada Conference in Toronto.  This will be reviewed and discussed at the Blue Sky Meeting for the 2015-2016 term.

Mark moved for acceptance of the Treasurer’s Report and Unaudited Financial Statements as submitted.  Seconded by Roman Parzei.  All were in favour.  MOTION CARRIED.

AGENDA ITEM 4.   Appointment of the Auditor for the 2015-2016 year:

Mark moved to nominate Clarke Henning LLP as ORIMS auditor for the 2015 to 2016 term.  Seconded by Karin MacDonald.  All were in favour. MOTION CARRIED.

AGENDA ITEM 5. Ratification of actions and decisions of the Board of Directors:

Julian Valeri stated that the Board of Directors is empowered by the Chapter By Laws to assume the general management of all affairs of the Corporation.  It is customary at year-end to ratify and accept the actions of the Board in the course of its duties.  

Karin MacDonald introduced a discussion of the change of Bylaws in 2013 and concerns that the changes were implemented incorrectly; Tina Gardiner advised that the change to the bylaws was done in 2013 and that we will look into it.

Julian moved that the actions and decisions of the 2014-2015 Board of Directors be ratified by the membership.  Seconded by Steve Pottle. All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

AGENDA ITEM 6. Election of the 2014-2015 Board of Directors

Paul Provis presented the proposed Slate of Directors for the 2015-2016 term and introduced the individuals who were present.  He asked if there were any nominations from the floor for the position of Director, Public Relations & External Affairs (none). Paul stated that they would check into issue of the bylaw eligibility requirements, including seeking a legal opinion as to whether a retiree can act as a Director on the Board.

Paul asked if there were any nominations from the floor.  There were no nominations from the floor and therefore Paul announced the nominating closed.  

Steve Pottle commented that the proposed slate of Directors represented a good mix of industries, government, etc., which is a good reflection of our membership.  

Paul moved for acceptance of the proposed slate of Directors for the 2015-2016 term, as read.  Seconded by Karin MacDonald. All were in favour; MOTION CARRIED.

AGENDA ITEM 7. Other Business

Julian Valeri asked if there was any other business to be discussed at the meeting.

As there was not new business, Julian thanked everyone for attending and requested a motion that the meeting be adjourned.

AGENDA ITEM 8. Adjournment

Roman Parzei moved to adjourn the meeting; Seconded by Sandra Alwazani; All were in favour.  Meeting was adjourned at 3:55 pm.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS PORTFOLIO REPORTS


2015-2016 Annual General Meeting

Report of ORIMS President/Vice-President 
This operating year of ORIMS was opened by one President and is being closed by another.   Let me send a huge thank you to Paul Provis for putting together an excellent Board, providing stellar leadership for four months and then turning them over to me!  As most of you know Paul is pursuing a slightly different risk and insurance path working in risk assessment and prevention at Travelers Canada.  We wish him every success and we know he will stay active as a volunteer and Associate member in ORIMS.  

Under Paul’s leadership in the first half of the year the ORIMS Board met to develop our plans at the annual Blue Sky meeting in July.  This meeting brought together a diverse group of people and produced a united team with shared goals for our organization for the 2015-16 term.   During September to December ORIMS held its first Professional Development session, a very successful Christmas luncheon, issued the Pulse newsletter, the wall calendar and info tent cards sent to all members.  

The first few months of 2016 saw the launch of two professional development sessions via webinar with great success!  There were more editions of the Pulse, the Ed Ricketts Annual curling bonspiel, a (face to face) Professional Development Legal Issues session (generously presented by staff of McCague Borlack) and the annual ORIMS Spring Fling gathering.  Our last seasonal event is the very popular and often wet golf tournament immediately following the Annual General Meeting on June 21, 2016. 

You may have noticed our increased social media presence this past year.  We are trying to keep membership constantly informed of our activities.   Membership record keeping and contact lists are ongoing challenges for any organization.  We have negotiated a new program that will help us be up to date and in touch.  We also introduced a new and improved method for corporate sponsorship of ORIMS events and presentations. 
I am so proud of all that we have accomplished in 2015-16 and I look forward to 2016-17.  My heartfelt gratitude goes to all the members of the Board; Val, Mark, James, Helen, Colleen, Glenn, Cindy, Terry, Julian and Roman; for all their dedication and hard work this past year.  It has been pleasure working with each of you.  Thanks also to their employers for supporting their volunteer hours and contributions. 

I would also like to acknowledge my employer, The Regional Municipality of York for fully supporting my involvement on the Board and in ORIMS activities. It has been a great pleasure to serve as Vice President /President for this past ORIMS operating year. Thank you to the membership for the opportunity.

Respectfully submitted, 

Tina Gardiner


2015-2016 Annual General Meeting

Report of the Past President
May 31, 2016

I am in a unique position as I complete my term as Past President.  Due to an ongoing need in the Past President’s Portfolio as a result of the resignation of the previous President, I am pleased to be able to stay on as Past President for one more term. This will allow me to continue to work with new and experienced Board Members in achieving the ORIMS mandate going forward. 

I would like to thank this year’s Board of Directors as well as those of previous terms for their commitment to ensuring that ORIMS continues as one of the largest and most dynamic chapters of RIMS in Canada. 

I would like to thank my employer, the Region of Durham, for their support with respect to my participation with ORIMS to-date. 

I know my final year as an ORIMS Board Member will be another exciting and rewarding one and I look forward to continuing to act as a resource and mentor to the Board for this coming term. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Julian Valeri

Past President 


June 8, 2016
Report of the Corporate Secretary

It has been my pleasure and honour to serve as Secretary for ORIMS for a second term.  

In total, the Board met 9 times, including the first meeting immediately following the AGM on May 20, 2015.  An extended “Blue Sky Planning Meeting” was held on July 9-10, during which the priorities and goals for the year were developed.  The balance of the meetings were held either in person or telephonically, with a quorum confirmed for each meeting.  All meetings were documented with Minutes which were reviewed and subsequently approved by the Board.  Other meeting dates included September 23rd 2015, November 25th 2015, January 28th 2016, February 4th 2016, April 4th 2016, May 12th 2016 and June 7th  2016.

In addition to preparing for our meetings and documenting Minutes, several telephonic voting sessions were coordinated on issues that required immediate attention.  These included the advancing of funds for the 2017 RIMS Canada Conference Committee, appointments of representatives for RCC, election of a replacement Director for Education and External Affairs, agreement to adopt Rismans software for managing membership data and approval of a contingency plan for representation at the RIMS House of Delegates Meeting in San Diego.

I had the pleasure of participating in all of the PD sessions and attending most of the social events, and also acted as Master of Ceremonies for the Annual Christmas Luncheon.  In addition, I had the honour of representing ORIMS at the winter meeting of the RIMS Canada Council in Toronto and the House Of Delegates Meeting held in San Diego at the 2016 RIMS Conference.
It has been a challenging year for the ORIMS Board, but we have pulled together to overcome the obstacles that we faced.  I would like thank the 2015-2016 Board members for their support, professionalism and friendship over the last year.  
Respectfully submitted,

Signed, 

Valerie Fox

Corporate Secretary


June 8, 2016


Report of the Treasurer

The ORIMS Financial Statements and the Report of the Auditor for the year ending March 31, 2015 have been included in the AGM package that was distributed in advance of the meeting, as they were not available at the AGM held on May 20, 2015.  There are no substantial changes to the highlights as presented by the Treasurer at last year’s AGM.

The draft Financial Statements and Report of the Auditor for the year ending March 31, 2016 were also included in the package and will be presented at the June 21, 2016 Annual General Meeting. 

                                            

Revenue for 2015-2016 was $222,556 or, $9,223 (4%) less than last year.  This decrease is largely due to a reduction in revenues associated with the Curling Bonspiel and Professional Development days, partially offset by an increase in sponsorship (other revenue) and the AGM (2015).  Member dues are essentially flat year over year, however, dues for ORIMS only members were reduced by approximately $4,000. This reduction is almost entirely offset by a corresponding increase in RIMS related membership dues which were transitioned to be payable in USD in October of last year. If the foreign exchange gain is removed from the RIMS dues, then the RIMS only membership dues are essentially flat over the prior year   

Expenditures for the year totalled $238,550 or $15,140 (7%) greater than last year.  This increase was due in large part to increases in costs associated with the Christmas luncheon ($22,622), the AGM ($8,162), member communications ($2,954), Board meetings (due to loss of donated venue, $2,800) and bad debts expense ($2,774), partially offset by decreases associated with professional development costs ($15,627) and decreased donations ($5,842). Overall, all events will realize a slight increase in costs due to the increased reliance on an external fulfilment agency to facilitate credit card transactions, which is expected to be entirely offset by a corresponding reduction or elimination of any bad debts expense. 

Overall ORIMS recorded a deficit of Revenues over Expenses of $15,994, compared to an excess of $8,369 in 2014-2015.

The net assets of ORIMS as at March 31, 2016, are valued at $64,321, a net decrease of $15,994 (20%) from Net Assets of $80,315, for the year ending March 31, 2015 .

Respectfully Submitted,

Signed, Mark Cosgrove

Mark Cosgrove, MA (Econ), MBA, CRM 

Treasurer


    2015-2016 Annual General Meeting

Report of Director of Professional Development 

It has been a great pleasure to serve on the board for a second term and this year as your Director of Professional Development.   This portfolio supports the ORIMS mission by identifying, developing and promoting educational seminars to enhance our Risk Management Professionals.    

The following report is a summary of all of the professional development activities held throughout the 2015/2016 term. 

We kicked off our term with a half day seminar on November 25th 2015, at the offices of McCague Borlack. We invited Matt Mulholland from MDD Forensic Accountants to speak on “Demystifying the Claims Process” after a business interruption claims occurs. Using actual claims, he helped the audience understand BI policies and impacts of different coverage on loss measurements. He also spent some time discussing the ever evolving world of cyber risk and how a forensic accountant would navigate a claim related to this high-risk issue.

On January 20th, 2016, ORIMS’ delivered its first ever professional development webinar. The topic was “Leveraging Data to Quantify Risk” presented by Ryan Durrell from Axxima Actuarial and Insurance Management Advisors. Ryan spoke about the importance of collecting good data and how to use it to help quantify risk. He was an entertaining presenter and offered relatable and useful ideas to get us thinking. 

April 20, 2016 – Since the first webinar went so well, we thought we would give it another try. This time we had Sarah Thorne from Decision Partners present to us on “Mental Modelling Technology.”  This behavioral scientific method was developed by   looking at how people perceive risk and the influence it has on people’s decision making, and personal behaviors. This very engaging presentation was illustrated by a Case Study from the Electrical Safety Authority which confirmed that electrical deaths are leading cause of occupational fatalities. 

The feedback we received from both webinars was positive and over 50% of attendees thought it was a great way to do a seminar. The conference platform was said to be easy to access and convenient and it was a great way to deliver risk seminars with little down time usually required to attend sessions in person.

May 4, 2016– Half Day PD session. The legal panel was comprised of Catherine Korte, Michael Blinick, Anthony Gatensby, Michael Kennedy, Matthew Dugas and Olga Zemlinsky who were all truly amazing. The topics were timely, informative, entertaining and well received by the attendees. A big thank you to McCague Borlack who generously donated the space, printed materials and the speakers. Some of the session’s topics included: 




•Legislative changes to the auto product.  What you need to know regarding 
the amendments as a Risk Manager, Insurer, and Consumer.

•The Ubiquitous Uber and Autonomous Automobiles

•What is an accident?  You would be surprised. A case law update.

•Crowd sourcing.  Is this risky? Effective management of the Risk.

•Fighting Fraud.  The best defense is a good offence.

•Cyber Liability – The ever escalating class actions, court awards and settlements.

I would like to give a big thank you to James Eka who helped me pull together the webinars and was the technological genius in getting it to all work. In addition to his very busy portfolio, he was kind enough to spare his valuable time to ensure that the webinars were a success! James, Cindy and Tina were also all the talent behind our very successful half day PD session in May. I am truly humbled by their endless energy and support.   

Regretfully, this is my last year on the ORIMS Board. I enjoyed my two terms immensely and have learned a great deal. It was a difficult decision and I will miss all of the wonderfully amazing and talented people that I worked with. Thank you for the opportunity and the honour of serving on the ORIMS Board.
Good luck to the existing board members that will carry on into the next term and to all of the new members that will have the pleasure to work with such an amazing group of people. 

Respectfully Submitted

Signed, Helen Trajanos

Helen Trajanos

Director of Professional Development 


May 20, 2016

Report of the Director of Social Programs

One of the goals of this portfolio is to offer social opportunities to meet, network, mentor, as well as share ideas and expertise.  I am pleased to report that the 2015-2016 events were successful.  Our social events were well attended and the proceeds from our events went to very worthy charitable organizations as detailed in the following report.

ORIMS 2015 Annual General Meeting

The 2015 AGM was held at McCague Borlack Offices in Downtown Toronto on May 20th, 2015.  At this meeting, outgoing President Julian Valeri passed the gavel to incoming President Paul Provis.  New Board members include Colleen Bryan - Manulife, Terry Lampropoulos -TD Bank and Tony Rossi - Toronto District School Board. Further details of the business of this meeting are contained within the minutes in your AGM package. After the meeting a networking reception was held across the street at EARLS Kitchen & Bar which hosted over 100 guests. 

ORIMS Annual Golf Tournament

The Annual Golf Tournament organized by Stephen Kelly, took place on June 23, 2015 at the Deer Creek Golf & Banquet Facility with over 270 golfers. With the help of our members in attendance, we were able to raise $3K in support of the Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation.  Very special thanks to all of our sponsors, and all raffle prize donations. 

The Christmas Luncheon    

The 2015 Christmas Luncheon took place at the Westin Hotel in downtown Toronto on December 10, 2015.  For the second year in a row there were over 700 registered guests in attendance. The ORIMS traditional raffle raised an awesome total of $10,000 that was once again donated to the Daily Food Bank! Gail Nyberg, Executive Director of the Food Bank was on hand to accept the proceeds. Guests of the event also contributed 237lbs of non-perishable food items plus gift cards to the Daily Food Bank. Thank you to everyone who graciously donated the raffle prizes and food items. The Lego table centerpieces were donated to the Scarborough Grace Hospital. 

Big thanks all of our members in attendance, the staff at the Westin Harbour Hotel; all of the volunteers that helped make this event a great success and a special thanks to Marsh and Nancy Lacroix for her assistance throughout the event.

The 2016 Edward C. Ricketts Curling Bonspiel   

On Monday February 29th, 2016 ORIMS hosted the Annual Edward C. Ricketts Memorial Curling Bonspiel, held at St. George’s Golf & Country Club. Despite the flu season and the harsh winter conditions, the event was well attended and a good time was had by all. A big thanks our sponsors and everyone in attendance, as we managed to raise $1,000 for Second Harvest.  A special thank you goes out to Deborah Robinson from Canadian Litigation Counsel for her tireless efforts in support of this event. For the 2nd year in a row Chubb Insurance took home the championship at the tournament this year.



2015-2016 Annual General Meeting


Report of the Director of Membership
 [image: image5.jpg]o« A
orims

AR KD SRANGE
AT socETY





There was a slight increase in membership in the 2015-2016 ORIMS Season.  From 309 members in April 2015 to 325 members in April 2016.  The increase is mostly attributed to new Primary Deputies joining.  

ORIMS-Only Members had a steep decline in membership.  From a possible 106 members to only 57 members paying their renewal dues.  (Note, ORIMS-Only members are non-risk managers per above categories).  Factors that contributed to the decline were:  Timing of when the renewal invoices were delivered, Members unconvinced of the need to renew, Undeliverable or incorrect contact information.

The Board continues to explore ways to attract and retain members.  However, due to organisational cut-backs and demanding schedules of members, professional associations throughout are finding its sustainability difficult.

The Board is working towards acquiring an internet-based software system that will house among things:  a membership database, invoicing and payment receipt system, board-member file sharing portal and an email delivery system.  It will also host ORIMS’ own website (separate from RIMS, but will still have the ability to connect to their system).  The Board is also looking into setting board-member specific email addresses.  ie:  Membership@ORIMS.org
As this is my last year on the ORIMS Board, I would like to thank my employer, Sun Life Financial, for allowing me to serve on the ORIMS Board for the past 4-years.  I would also like to thank my fellow board members from the current and past seasons for an ‘epic’ experience. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Glenn Morato, CIP








 ORIMS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2015-2016

Report of the Director of Communications

I cannot believe that a year has passed already since I joined the ORIMS Board as Director of Communications.  It has been a busy but very rewarding first term. 

Some of the achievements of the Communications Committee this year were the continued publication of the PULSE magazine, production of the annual wall calendar, a new information brochure and the addition of new advertisers.  The PULSE quarterly editions covered a broad range of topics including such current issues as cyber security, drones, and big ‘data’ and kept our members up to date on industry events and conferences, as well as, the ORIMS’ professional development sessions and the annual members’ events.   The ORIMS annual calendar moved to a calendar year (Jan-Dec) format with a drop down flap to showcase our sponsors’ logos.   The former ORIMS desk calendar was redesigned into a new brochure containing information about the organization, its directors, membership and volunteering.

On behalf of the ORIMS Board and the Communications Committee, our sincere thanks and appreciation to everyone who contributed articles and photographs to the PULSE, as well as those companies that supported ORIMS through sponsorship or by advertising in the PULSE.   

The success of this year would not have been possible without the dedication, time and hard work of the other 2015-2016 Communications Committee members.   

Paul Provis - Editor in Chief 

Riaz Juma - Article Co-ordinator

Vic Persaud – Article Co-ordinator 

Thank you for your support!  

I am pleased to announce that Paul and Riaz will be continue on in their role for the 2016-2017 term.

Here’s to another productive and exciting year in 2016/17.  Keep those articles and ads coming in!

Respectfully Submitted, 

Signed, Colleen Bryan

Colleen Bryan

Director of Communications 

Managing Editor – The PULSE








2015-2016 Annual General Meeting

Report of Director of Education

It has been my pleasure to join the board and serve as Director of Education this year.
RIMS Fellow (RF) Designation

There were no graduates from our Chapter this past year, but we look forward to

welcoming more RIMS Fellows in the future.

Canadian Risk Management (CRM) Designation

From the period of January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2014, Ontario had 287 graduates who successfully completed their CRM classes (Risk Financing, Risk Control and Risk Assessment). On behalf of ORIMS, we would like to acknowledge all of our graduates for their dedication and hard work in obtaining the CRM designation.

We are honoured to recognize Trudie E MacDonald, Usborne & Hibbert Mutual Fire Insurance Company as our 2014 Top CRM Grad award winner for Ontario. She will receive a certificate and cash award for achieving the highest academic results.

Our 2015 graduates and top CRM Grad award winner will be announced in the July edition of PULSE, and be recognized at our December Christmas luncheon.

Special thanks to all our CRM instructors for their passion and efforts to promote education in the Risk Management field.

RIBO Continuing Education
 

With efforts to provide continuing education to our members, attendees of our half-day ORIMS Professional Development Conference in May qualified for 2.5 hours in the Technical category as accredited by RIBO.
For the upcoming year, emphasis would be made in continuing communication with Fanshawe and Mohawk Colleges respectively, as well as ways to engage students with risk management topics.

Thank you to all of the Board members for welcoming me as I appreciated all of your guidance, support and patience while transitioning into this position (and Province)! It is a great honour to be part of the selection committee for the Don Stuart award that is sponsored by ORIMS and awarded at the RIMS Canada Conference. I look forward to another exciting year!

Respectfully Submitted, 
Signed, Cindy Chan
Cindy Chan

Director of Education

Action Report to ORIMS Membership 

Annual General Meeting 2015-16- June 21, 2016  

 Review of the methodology to amend ORIMS Bylaws

Issue:

In discussions at the ORIMS AGM for 2015-16 the issue was brought forward regarding membership definition changes in the ORIMS bylaws and specifically the type of member that can hold a Board position.  It appeared that the definitions had been changed to be in compliance with the most recent RIMS definitions chapter bylaw template amendment.  However it remained unclear whether this was to be “read in” to ORIMS bylaws or should have been ratified by a members vote.  The Board was directed to investigate this issue and report back to the members in due course. 

Background:

Recently ORIMS was operating under bylaws as amended in 2013 that reflected RIMS membership definitions as passed by the House of Delegates meeting in April 2013.  The changes to the definition were discussed briefly at the AGM of 2013 as part of the Director of Membership report and the Board for 2013-14 immediately implemented the changes.  ORIMS 2010 bylaws were updated and amended to reflect these changes.   

When considering how to incorporate these changes the 2013-14 ORIMS Board relied on the fact ORIMS bylaws state:    

[The RIMS Constitution and By-laws] shall form part of this By-Law, save and except any

part or parts thereof which derogate from or are inconsistent with any part or parts of this

By-Law, the Letters Patent or the Corporations Act, 199O, or any amendment thereto.

Analysis: 

Members asked that we review the methodology used to amend the ORIMS bylaws given that the bylaws also state:  

Amendments to these By-laws shall be made only by an affirmative vote of two-thirds of

those members qualified to vote who are in attendance or represented by proxy at a

Special or Annual Meeting. No proposition to amend shall be acted upon unless written

notice fully describing the proposed amendment is given to all members of the

Corporation at least ten days prior to the Corporation meeting where the vote is to be

taken.

Given that we do have conflicting directives in the ORIMS bylaws the Board has decided to follow advice of counsel and introduce at the AGM 2015-16 a vote to accept the new membership definitions as contained in the RIMS bylaws and amend the ORIMS bylaws to reflect these definitions.

In addition the Board seeks approval to utilize the same law firm that conducted this review to draft clarifying  bylaw wording to be presented at the AGM 2016-17 that specifically addresses  the actions required when RIMS constitution or bylaws are amended therefore avoiding a similar situation in the future. 

Next Steps:

1. Membership Director- Glenn Morato moves to amend the ORIMS bylaws 2010 to reflect the RIMS membership definitions as introduced by RIMS 2013. 
2. Membership Director- Glenn Morato moves that ORIMS Board engage Thomas, Gold, Pettingill to draft clarifying bylaw wording regarding the actions required to amend the ORIMS bylaws with specific attention to any amendments made by RIMS.  This new wording will be presented and voted on by membership at the AGM 2016-17.

2016 – 2017 Proposed ORIMS Slate of Directors 

	ORIMS Position
	Name
	Company
	Tenure in various positions

	
	
	
	

	President
	Tina Gardiner
	The Regional Municipality of York
	15 terms

	
	
	
	

	Vice President
	Valerie Fox
	Progressive Waste Solutions
	2 terms

	
	
	
	

	Treasurer 
	Mark Cosgrove
	Ontario Power Generation
	6 terms

	Secretary
	Tanya Diedrick
	H&R Reit
	New

	
	
	
	

	Membership
	Roman Parzei *
	TBA/Retired
	13  terms

	
	
	
	

	Public Relations & Education
	Cindy Chan
	Telus
	1 term

	
	
	
	

	Professional Development
	TBD
	
	1 term

	
	
	
	

	Social Programs
	Gloria  Dang
	Algonquin Power & Utilities Corp
	New

	
	
	
	

	Communications
	Colleen Bryan 
	Manulife 
	1 term

	
	
	
	

	Webmaster & Social Media
	James Eka
	CURIE 
	2 terms

	
	
	
	

	Past President
	Julian Valeri
	The Regional Municipality of Durham
	6 terms


*  See Action Report to ORIMS Membership

Review of the methodology to amend ORIMS Bylaws
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